July 24th, 2018 at 6:30 p.m. the Board of Supervisors of Orwell Township met at the
Orwell Township building for their regular monthly meeting. All members were present.

The floor was open for public comment at 6:32 p.m. with Rebecca Beaudoin and John
Harkness present to collect signatures for their holding tank cleaning contract. Public
Comment time was then closed at 6:40 p.m.

The minutes of the last regular monthly meeting were read. Jeff Robbins made the
motion to accept the minutes as written. Chad Cooley seconded the motion. The
minutes were approved as written. The Treasurer's Report was read and Milt Robinson
made the motion to accept it as written. Jeff Robbins seconded the motion and the
Treasurer's Report was approved as written.

Road Report:

Installed a 5’ culvert pipe and headwalls on Westbrook

DSA was put on Westbrook and Bonin Rd.

Stoned Cragle Rd. from Morris’s to Bob Cragle

Repaired tar and chip from 467 to Manchester’s

Mowed sides of roads with sickle bar mower

Graded and rolled Manchester Rd. but still needs material

Purchased a pallet of calcium from Bradco and put down on roads until oil could get
there

Installed a stop sign and post on Jackson, original one came up missing
Pull and hauled ditch dirt from Westbrook and Bonin’s Rd.’s

Rock line ditch on Basswood

Cut ripples from hill above Newhart's

Finishing Oiling

Cleaned stone from ditch on Bonin from Ridge to bridge on Bonin

14’ went to Shelby’s for inspection

Backhoe went to Warner Tractor, thumb stopped working and a code popped up
Changed side boards on 14’

Installed a new stabilizer cylinder on backhoe

Still waiting on Staver Hydraulics

Mowed cemetery on Cragle Rd.

All bills on hand were paid.

Subdivision paperwork was approved and signed for Donald and Neva Allis.

Milt Robinson signed warranty information on the new truck. Payment will be sent back
to Sherwood Freightliner, Sterling and Western Star, Inc. with this. The new truck is still

at Powell’s at this time.

After reviewing the revised ordinance, Milt Robinson made a motion to accept attorney
Shaw’s changes to the “Right of Way” Ordinance and approve the advertising of this



ordinance. Chad Cooley seconded this motion and Jeff Robbins made it unanimous and
the motion passed.

Milt inquired about seal coating a few extra areas before he gets the already approved
areas scheduled. After little discussion, Milt Robinson made a motion to add on about 3
tenths of township road to the double layer, tar and chipping if Vestal Asphalt’s schedule
allows it. This will include the West end of South Hill Rd. and the West end of Ridge Rd.
to 467. Jeff Robbins seconded this motion and the motion passed.

After determining Haigh's Pond Rd. pipe replacement project an emergency situation
due to all the rusting, Milt Robinson made a motion to rent the excavator for a month’s
time to do Haigh’s Pond Rd. Pipe replacement, North Orwell St., and Cemetery Rd.
cleaning. Chad Cooley seconded this motion, Jeff Robbins made it unanimous and the
motion passed.

Jeff Robbins spoke to Rick Gaultieri throughout the month regarding our condensation
problem at the township building and in return, Rick agreed to help us out with this
matter.

Census paperwork and Ridge Rd. gates are still pending at this time. 7

Meeting Adjourned, 7:56 p.m.

Mia M. Beebe, Secretary/Treasurer
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